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Statement by the Federal Democratic Republic of Ethiopia on the Universal Periodic Review of the Republic of Liberia
Mr. Vice President, 

Ethiopia warmly welcomes the delegation of Liberia to the 3rd UPR cycle and thanks to it for presenting the national report. 

Liberia’s continued efforts towards setting the policy framework assisting in the fulfilment of human rights obligations are well appreciated. Inter alia, the adoption of the Pro-Poor Agenda for Prosperity and Development, the National Action Plan on Women, Peace, and Security, and The National Action Plan for Disability are showcasing its firm commitment. We also note with appreciation its continued engagement with the treaty bodies in upholding the periodic reporting obligation under the ICCPR and the CRPD.

We positively note Liberia’s achievement in prioritizing the best interest of the child through its policy of upbringing children within a family environment which in turn reduced the number of orphanages from 143 to 53. On a related note, we are of the belief that scaling up the school feeding program remains key in decreasing potential school dropouts. 

Ethiopia wishes to make the following recommendations to Liberia: 

1. To mobilize all its resources to realize its national vision of becoming a middle-income country by 2030 and

2. To liaise with the international community to support the operationalization of its National Mechanism for treaty Reporting and Follow-up.

Ethiopia wishes Liberia a successful review. 

I thank you Mr. Vice President

